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PLANNING AND ZONING  
MINUTES: 

February 14, 2017 
In Attendance 
 
Councilman Yusuf Hakeem, Committee Chair, called the meeting to order at 3:11 p.m. in the 
Council Assembly Room. A quorum was present, including Council Chairman Moses Freeman, 
and Council members Chris Anderson, Carol Berz, Russell Gilbert, Larry Grohn, Chip 
Henderson and Ken Smith. Also present were Phil Noblett, Deputy City Attorney, and Nicole 
Gwyn, CMC, Clerk. Vice Chair Jerry Mitchell was not present. 
 
Others in Attendance  
 
Regional Planning:  John Bridger, Executive Director, and Karen Hundt, Design Center Director 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
On motion of Councilman Anderson and seconded by Councilman Gilbert, the minutes of the 
last meeting (February 7, 2017) were approved as published. 
 
Presentation: 6-Month Edits to Form-Based Code 
 
Mr. Bridger made introductory remarks about the proposed 6-month edits to Form-Based Code. 
He then introduce Ms. Hundt, who distributed to each Council member a copy of the Clerical 
Corrections and cross references to FBC. She discussed the open house last month where they 
received feedback from citizens proposing changes. She discussed the categories of proposed 
edits (Housekeeping, Clarifications only and Substantive changes) and detailed each category 
for the Council. [Full list of Form-Based Code edits are attached.] 
 
After the presentation, Ms. Hundt received questions from Councilman Henderson about holes 
in coverage regarding lands that fall outside of the norm (re: Northshore). Councilman Anderson 
informed Ms. Hundt of problems and concerns utilizing the Next Door app for citizen feedback. 
Councilman Grohn echoed the same concerns with the Next Door app. Ms. Hundt agreed to 
consider alternatives for citizen feedback. At the request of Councilman Anderson, Ms. Hundt 
also agreed to provide information from other cities regarding item 37 (tree spacing).  
 
In conclusion, she noted that the proposed changes were on Regional Planning’s website now 
and would be emailed to citizens tomorrow (February 15). She also advised that the proposed 
changes will go before the Planning Commission on the second Monday in March, then come to 
before the Council in April. 
 
Resolutions – Agenda Item 7(h) 
 
Councilman Anderson confirmed with Councilman Hakeem that this liquor store was in District 1. 
Upon no further questions, the issue was closed. 
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Adjournment  
 
Councilman Hakeem adjourned the meeting at 4:27 p.m. 
 
 

ATTACHMENT: 
Proposed Edits to Form-Based Code 
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